
Elder Affairs Committee
September 17, 2013 

Minutes

Call to order: 6:01

Attendance:
 Bonnie Ritvo, Vice Chair Susan Haussler, Chairman Al Baldasaro, Secretary Dan 
Lekas, Jay Hobbs from the Londonderry Times,Councilor Joe Green, Linda 
Bates,Delores Stoklosa, Helen Conti, Senior Affairs Director Cathy Blash

Unfinished Business: 
June meeting minutes approved
Peter Bablowski from Envirosense will be inspecting the land on Sanborn Rd in 
late September or Early October for official word on the condition of land. Report 
is not expected for three to four months on his findings.

Old Business: 
On October 3, 2013 there will be a Community Outreach seminar on Emergency 
preparedness at the Leach library 6:00 pm at this time Garrets 
General Emergency Packet will be distributed.

The senior center with community partnership will be hosting an overview of 
Veterans benefits September 25 from 6:00 to 7:00
 
New Business: 
The Senior Center will be hosting a Fall Foliage Trip to the Indian Head resort on 
October 10 must be signed up by October 2.Cost is $79 all inclusive.

Welcomed new Senior Affairs Director Cathy Blash

Members discussed the possibility of finding some way to accept donations for the 
seniors with financial constraints.
 
Also the committee will be looking to put together a list of venders and contractors 
interested in offering a reduced rate to seniors.

other members expressed that they would like to see a Senior jobs fair or some 
kind of Senior Works program for seniors who wished to work.



At our next meeting we will be touching base and re-evaluating our goals and 
subcommittee appointments.

Meeting Adjourned 7:04 pm

Next Meeting October 15, 2013 at 6:00 pm in The Sunnycrest room

Respectfully submitted
Dan Lekas EAC Secretary


